IDDESLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL
Prior to the meeting commencing the Chairman invited the following people to address the meeting:
Only one member of the public, Mr P Flowers of Lavender Cottage was present. He was interested in Agenda item 6.4 but did not wish to comment.

Therefore, the Public Session was closed. 

Minutes of the Iddesleigh Parish Council Meeting that took place on Monday 24th May 2021 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Present: Chairman Councillor E Sweet, Vice Chairman Councillor J Moore, Councillor J Davidson, Councillor G Ward, Councillor G Reddaway.
Also present: 
1. To receive apologise for absence and consider if the reason for the absence should be formally approved by the council: Councillor Down as she has problems with her emails and did not receive the Agenda etc.
2. To receive any Declarations of Interest from members:
Councillors are reminded to declare any personal or prejudicial interests they may have in any agenda items:  none declared
3. To receive the Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on Monday October 12th 2020:
Copies of which have been previously circulated to members and are to be agreed and signed as a true record of the previous meeting held on October 12th 2020. This was agreed by all and the Minutes were signed.
4. Report by West Devon Borough Councillor:
Not in Attendance
5. Past Subject Matters for further discussion:
5.1 [6.3] Email from parishioner complaining about fly tipping: having contacted him and discussed this as well as the overhanging of the trees. He was happy with the answers and happy with the proposed work regarding the trees.
5.2 [6.6] Memorial Bench: letter received and she will contact the Parish Council once the bench is completed to discuss the final position of the seat. Possible site is next to the other bench.
5.3 [6.7] Village Green: Lord Iddesleigh told the Parish Council that he had not be contacted by the pub landlord. The Parish Council have written to the pub landlord and agreed to allow the pub benches on the Village Green until September when they should be removed.
6. Clerks Report and Correspondence received:
6.1 Trees on the Green: work has been carried out by a tree surgeon but there still remains a brace to be placed on one of the trees. 
6.2 Devon Road Map:  there are still some roads in the parish that have not been repaired even after reporting them to Highways regularly. The Clerk will contact them again.
6.3 DCC change of Neighbourhood Highways officer: there is a new officer in situ now. He has sent a list of websites for reporting Highway problems.
6.4 Lavender Cottage:  the clerk was contacted by Borough Councillor P Kimber [not our Borough Councillor] about a complaint he had received about works at the cottage. The clerk discovered that there is a small extension to the rear of the property but as the property is not listed and the extension is sympathetic to the original building it was not a concern of the council. The complaint also stated that trees were being felled, however these had been checked and needed felling and the remaining ones are healthy and are not causing any concern to the neighbours. Confirmation of this was given by Mr Flowers when asked by the Chairman.
6.5 New code of Conduct: the clerk has been notified that this is in the process of being developed and will be discussed at a later date.
6.6 Parish council and the Church: The clerk reminded the council that it is unlawful for them to make contributions to the upkeep of the church.
6.7 Queen’s platinum Jubilee: this will be celebrated in June 2022. The late May Bank Holiday will be moved to Thursday 2nd June and an additional day on Friday 3rd June 2022.
6.8 Remembrance Day: The clerk had received information from RBLI regarding “Tommy”; silhouettes of soldiers for display. However, the cost of them is high and the council decided not to purchase any. 
The following correspondence is contained within the Councillors folder:
6.9 End of year Report James McInnes December 2020 March 2021:
6.10 Notes of the Super Link Meeting
6.11 Clerks and Councils Direct November & January
7. Planning:
7.1 Barwick Downs: the planning for glamping units had been resubmitted and refused however they appealed and after a hearing of the appeals committee in Bristol was refused again.
7.2 Rose Cottage 3490/20/FUL erection of garden shed:
7.3 Coombe Farm 3196/20/CLE, 3552/20/ARC, 3998/20/-VAR, removal of conditions:
7.4 The Old Post office 3233/20/HHO, 3234/20/LBC, 079/21/ASRC, 0793/21 improvements:
8. Finance:
8.1 Statement of Accounts: Current Account £9,057.39 Reserve Account: £6,050.21 The Annual Statement of Accounts was passed around and the clerk went through them. It was decided to agree the accounts. The external accountant has checked the accounts. 
8.2 Audit: The audit form was completed (a) Section 1 Annual Governance Statement 2020/2021, (b) Section 2 Accounting Statements 2020/2021 and the Certificate of Exemption were all signed by the Clerk and the Chairman.
8.3 Laptop: the clerk explained that she had sent the laptop for repair [under the guarantee] but it was unrepairable, therefore, was reimbursed and a new one purchased.
8.4 Clerks Salary & Expenses: these were passed around and it was agreed to pay
8.5 Grass Cutting: no invoice presented 
8.6 Other payments made during lockdown: DALC subscription and Insurance 
9. Matters for further reporting:
9.1 Footpaths: it was suggested that these were walked yearly to make sure they are passable. One footpath from Pixton Lane up to Fursdon Farm although fenced is difficult to walk through as it is close to the hedge that needs trimming back regularly. There is also a pond in the way, although it dries up in the summer. Basically, for ¾ of the year the footpath is impassable.
10. Confidential Discussion:
10.1 Planning Enforcement Cases: the clerk is to inform the Planning Department of the death of one of the owners in one of these cases.
11. Date of next meeting:
Was August 9th but has been changed to August 10th 2021

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.35pm

                                                                                                 







Signed:                                                                                                             Dated: August 10th 2021

                                                                                                       

Chairman Councillor E Sweet
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